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Have your say: New bus stop on 
Zetland Avenue, Zetland 

Bus route 304  
June 2025 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Gadigal people as the Traditional Custodians of the lands 
on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present 

The NSW Government is committed to 
ensuring bus services continue to meet 
the needs of the community. 

We are seeking feedback on a new bus 
stop, removal of a ‘No Stopping’ zone 
and some changes to existing bus 
stops. 
Have your say? 
Transport for NSW (Transport) is proposing to put 
in a new bus stop on Zetland Avenue (near the 
corner of Paul Street), Zetland and removing 40 
metres of a ’No Stopping’ zone.    
Passengers will be able to catch bus route 304 
from this location instead of using existing stops 
on Joynton Avenue opposite and near the 
Gunyama Park Aquatic and Recreation Centre.  
These two stops will continue to be serviced by 
bus routes 320 and 343. 

What will this mean for you? 
To install a bus stop at this location, the yellow 
paint on the road in the existing ‘No Stopping’ 
zone will need to be removed. Some machinery 
will be required for this.   

What are the benefits?  
The proposed changes on Zetland Avenue would 
provide benefits for the community.  These 
include:  

• Improved reliability for bus route 304 due to 
no longer having to travel to Epson Road in 
order to turn around.  

• Improved access to Green Square Station and 
town centre. 

How to have your say 
We invite you to consider the proposal Transport 
has identified and let us know your thoughts.  
Transport welcomes feedback from the 
community on the proposed changes. Please 
send us your feedback to 
buschanges@transport.nsw.gov.au by Friday 27 
June 2025.   

What are the next steps? 
After the consultation period closes, we will 
prepare a feedback report and present it to City 
of Sydney’s Local Pedestrian, Cycling and Traffic 
Calming Committee for their consideration.  
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Proposed changes to Zetland Avenue, Zetland

 

Contact us 

 

buschanges@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 
www.transport.nsw.gov.au/privacy-
statement#Your_Privacy 

 

231 Elizabeth Street  
Sydney, NSW 2000 

 

For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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